	
	MAT Executive Council

September 21, 2004

2pm

District Office

Governing Board Room

	

	Meeting called by:
	S. Martin

	

	
	Agenda topics

	
	Minutes Approval:  August 17, 2004
	S. Martin

	
	MEC Committee Reports
	

	
	Report: Treasurer
	C. Douwstra

	
	Report: Membership Dues Coordinator
	J. Cernetic

	
	Report: Activity Planning
	T. Aakhus

	
	Report: Nominations and Awards
	J. Binder

	
	Report: CPD 
	J. Binder

	
	Report: Grievance
	

	
	Report: Professional Growth
	Z. Dean

	
	Report: Professional Growth Certification
	R. Samia

	
	Report: Bylaws
	R. Simpson

	
	District Committee Reports 
	

	
	Report: Diversity
	J. Lombardo

	
	Report: EBAC
	S. Martin

M. Gorton

	
	Report: FAC
	J. Binder

J. Langkilde

	
	Report: SPAC
	G. Gudykunst

	
	Report: WLG
	S. Basha

	
	Report: MAT Oversight (Ad Hoc)
	J. Binder

	
	Report: All CPD
	S. Martin

	
	Old Business: MAT Endowed Scholarship
	J. Langkilde

	
	Old Business: Dues Account
	J. Cernetic

	
	Old Business: Sabbatical Funding
	J. Cernetic

	
	Old Business:  Early Retirement
	S. Martin

	
	New Business: 
	

	
	
	


MEC members in attendance:

	Aakhus, Todd 

	Allen, Mary Kay

	Baney, Jonathan

	Basha, Sherri

	Dean, Zhara  

	Langkilde, Jared  

	Lombardo, Jeanne  

	Mandarino, Gary

	Martin,  Suzanne 

	Maynard, Brenda

	Naim, Ibrahim  

	Nelson, Wil

	Ramirez, Rebecca

	Russo, Karen

	Samia, Robert

	Shantz, Jennifer

	

	

	

	


Guests in attendance:  

	
	MAT Executive Council

September 21, 2004

2pm

District Office

Governing Board Room

	

	Meeting called by:
	S. Martin

	

	
	Agenda topics

	
	Minutes Approval:  August 17, 2004 Meeting
	S. Martin

	Discussion:  

	Conclusions: Moved, seconded and approved


	
	Treasurer's Report
	C. Douwstra

	Discussion:  No report

	Conclusions:

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:


	
	Report: Membership Dues Coordinator
	J. Cernetic 

Presented by S. Martin

	Discussion:  The dues balance is $165 year to date: $60 PC, $15 DO, $90 Glendale.  The dues are currently in Fund 9, but may potentially move to Fund 2, which allows purchase of acknowledgment and appreciation tokens.  We are awaiting feedback from District.

	 Conclusions:

	Action items: Check with the District regarding what expenses are allowable from Funds 2 and 9.
	Person responsible:

J. Cernetic
	Deadline:


	
	Report: Activity Planning
	T. Aakhus  

	Discussion: Donna Schober was contacted about the leadership breakfast.  District will host the breakfast with MAT at Rio Salado, in the new conference center which will accommodate up to 280 persons.  

Dr. Glasper will address the breakfast, and introduce the keynote speaker.  Several speakers are being considered as keynote speaker, or for breakout sessions:  David Fitzsimons, Dan Johnson, Tom Lombardo on wellness, Maryann Jennings, Jerome Glenn, and Mark Sanborn.  Mark Sanborn is a highly visible international speaker on customer service turning the ‘Ordinary into Extraordinary’ and, the ‘Fred Factor’, a training that teaches how to enrich your life by enriching the lives of others.  Mark Sanborn will bring his books for signing at the leadership breakfast.  See his website: www.marksanborn.com
District has also agreed to partner with MAT for the spring meeting, April 15th, 2005.  RIO facilities have been reserved.



	Conclusions: HINT - All are encouraged to arrive 10 minutes early to allow for parking.  Neighboring parking lots will be available

	Action items: Program and handouts to be developed.
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	T. Aakhus
	


	
	Report: Nominations and Awards
	J. Binder

	Discussion:  No report.

	Conclusions:

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	


	
	Report: CPD
	J. Binder

Presented by S. Martin

	Discussion:  A meeting Is scheduled next week with CEC representatives to discuss issues from last year, and gather information investigating costs and feasibilities regarding requests for the upcoming year.  Dr Glasper indicated that HR would not make changes on the agenda without prior CPD meetings. November 1st is the target date for completion.

Thanks for forwarding your comments regarding security officers and guns.  MAT, as well as all employee groups were asked if they would voice their position in a survey asking for responses about certified police officers (MCCCD employees) carrying a weapon.  Among the responses - do MCCCD officers take a psychological profile?

There are questions on the actual costs of steps, COLAS, and projected budgets.  There may be some structuring error in the comparison.  

	Conclusions: 

	Action items:  Suzanne Martin will research the psychological test question.
	Person responsible: 
	Deadline:

	
	Suzanne Martin
	


	
	Report: Grievance
	

	Discussion:  No grievances have been received. 

	Conclusions:

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	


	
	Report: Professional Growth
	Z. Dean 

	Discussion:  report – The apportioned funding system seems to be successful in distributing the funds fairly.  The 1st quarter funds have been totally awarded. There are still funds remaining in the 2nd quarter, while the 3rd and 4th quarter have a larger availability of funds.

	Conclusions: All MAT employees are urged to apply even if no money is available, in order to build a case for increasing the MAT PG fund. Future requests for funding may include: asking for $1200 per each new MAT position, language changes for CPD, and rollover permission.

Question – Legal has opined that signatures are not required if the classes are scheduled outside of regular work time.  This will be discussed at the next MAT Professional Growth meeting.

	Action items:  PG committee will discuss the signatures required for tuition applications in light of Legal’s opinion.
	Person responsible: 
	Deadline:



	
	Zhara Dean
	


	
	Report: Professional Growth Certification
	R. Samia

	Discussion:  There no current updates.  Review will continue throughout the year, with a consolidation ready sometime in the latter months.  Software certifications are also being reviewed.   Brainstorming sessions have covered:  business related EOLT workshops, incorporating technical leadership seminars into EOLT.  Emily Weinacker will take questions and issues to the team, and then report 

	Conclusions:

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	


	
	Report: Bylaws
	R. Simpson 

	Discussion:  No report

	Conclusions: 

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	


	
	Report: Diversity
	J. Lombardo

	Discussion:  Diversity is an initiative at MCCCD and enjoys full support from the Governing Board and the Chancellor. The Diversity Advisory Council, made up of representatives from all employee groups, colleges, and constituency groups, meets four times a year to address issues of diversity as regards working conditions, students, and employment and hiring practices.  The group met on September 10th and heard reports on the Diversity Infusion Program; the continuing search for a District Training Coordinator and what part this person will play in diversity training; a restructuring of the council and its work groups; and the updated Diversity website which can be viewed at: 

http://www.maricopa.edu/diversity/diversity1/index.html

Council members and MEC were also invited to participate in the Walk-as-One Walkathon for National Council on Community and Justice to be held on 11/21/2004. Dr. Glasper is the Education Chair for the event.  An invitation was extended to attend a support group luncheon at Metro Tech on September 24th. We are encouraging a Maricopa presence. Contact Jeanne Lombardo for more information.

	Conclusions:

	Action items: Jeanne will send address
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	


	
	Report: EBAC
	S. Martin

M. Gorton

	Discussion:   There were several bidders in the bid process. An opportunity to view and rank the proposals, and then go to Governing Board with suggestions, had been assumed. 

Not a single EBAC person was on committee to evaluate proposals, and Faculty pointed out that they must sit on any committee that impacts them.  It is documented that EBAC must be seated on committee.  From this point on, Faculty, MAT, and PSA will be on committees.

Disability and Life are done; medical and dental is yet to be reviewed.  Fully insured and self insured models are being considered.

The week after next, meeting with bidders will start, and recommendations will be offered thereafter.  Any changes must be ratified by employee groups, per the policy manual.

First two weeks of October are meetings with the finalist bidders; they answer questions and discuss what is negotiable.  Recommendations will be made to the Governing Board in November.

	Conclusions:

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	


	
	Report: FAC
	J. Binder

J. Langkilde

	Discussion The first FAC meeting of the academic year was held on September 7, 2004.  Items on the agenda included updates and/or action on:  a 15 year MCCD Financial Plan, Faculty Formula, Fund 2 College Activities for FY 05-06, Fund 7 State Aid for FY 05-06, and the Budget Process Proposal for FY 05-06.  The next FAC meeting is scheduled for October 12, 2004.

	Conclusions:

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	


	
	Report: SPAC
	G. Gudykunst

	Discussion:  SPAC met last week; and the outline report will be forwarded by Georgia Gudykunst.

	Conclusions:

	Action items: 
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	Suzanne will forward
	


	
	Report: WLG
	S. Basha 

	Discussion:  Approximately $2200 was raised in the Race for the Cure. There were increases in both participation and dollars-raised over last year’s figures.

The Welcoming Reception for Dr. Kickels at Linda Rosenthal’s home, and the full day program for 24 mentees were very successful.

RIO WLG, in conjunction with District offers:

‘Snapshots of Life’ – with Lauve Metcalfe acting out the stages of womanhood

Wednesday Oct 13, 11:30 to12:30, RIO Conference Center, brown bag lunch, seating for 250.

	Conclusions:

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	


	
	Report: MAT Oversight (Ad Hoc)
	J. Binder

	Discussion:  

	Conclusions:  Have not met, or updated since the last meeting, will update tomorrow pm Dr. Glasper and Dr. Leyba.  MAT representatives have previously received the date and time change, please attend if possible at 3:00 

To be discussed:  

Two-tiered system, some are grandfathered in, as is done in the faculty group

Concerns and questions regarding topping out /steps across employee groups

	Action items:  Notes will be taken
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	Suzanne Martin
	


	
	Report: All CPD
	S. Martin

	Discussion:  Met with other employee groups several weeks ago regarding the structure for all CPD groups. Issues: the assigned HR liaison sets and controls the agenda.  Meetings have been cancelled and rescheduled. 

It was decided that two co-chairs within group will set meetings and topics that address our concerns.  HR has been setting agendas and topics.  Dr. Leyba assures us that there would be open discussion.

We have requested that MAT meet monthly with Dr. Leyba and Dr. Glasper.

	Conclusions:  Have asked to meet on own, and then approach

Todd can be at next meet. Other employee groups may be called upon separately.

Expectation is that all will be resolved by December 1, 2004.

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	


	
	Old Business: MAT Endowed Scholarship
	J. Langkilde

	Discussion:  Input on whether or not campus wanted to cosponsor optional portion of funds for an endowed scholarship has not been received from campuses.  District Office does not have students, but could allocate funds to other campuses.

	Conclusions:

	Action items: Put on next month’s agenda
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	


	
	Old Business: Dues Account
	J. Cernetic

	Discussion:  An answer from District Office on how to set up accounts is forthcoming.

	Conclusions:  

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	


	
	Old Business: Sabbatical Funding
	J. Cernetic

	Discussion:  No report 

	Conclusions:  

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	


	
	Old Business:  Early Retirement
	S. Martin

	Discussion:  Met a couple weeks ago. Working one day guarantees receiving $1500 for medical, but a 49% assignment is not guaranteed.  The suggestion of up to $4500 for better coverage was deemed too costly.  No early retirement proposal will be going before board this year.

There are no for budget dollars to encourage early retirements; several hundreds employees have over 80 points.  Many are over 50, some over 65 years of age, with even some employees in their 80’s.

Risk management, driver liability with five categories of risk is on the agenda for November. 

	Conclusions:  

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	


	
	New Business: 
	

	Discussion: None  

	Conclusions:  

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	


Adjourned 4:00

Minutes





Minutes
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